WORKSHOP MEETING

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS TOWN OF REDINGTON SHORES WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 27, 2010 – 7:00 P.M.

MINUTES

Present Upon Roll Call: Commissioner Wojcik; Commissioner Kapper; Commissioner Holmes; Vice Mayor Branch; Mayor Adams

OLD BUSINESS

<u>Discussion – Driving Conditions 180th Ave. East and 182nd Ave. East</u>

Constituents of Commissioner Wojcik have recently contacted him with complaints about speeding on 182nd Ave. E., and on 180th Ave. E., and had requested solutions to the problem. Mayor Adams said he expected the complainants of speeding issues to attend the Workshop, but no one did. Mayor Adams had met with Chief Williams regarding this issue, and a random check of traffic recently showed speeds of 15-19 mph. Commissioner Wojcik said that new Stop signs and white painted stop strips have been installed; and speed bumps won't help. Mayor Adams said he recently drove down 182nd Ave. E. and at 20 mph felt uncomfortable going any faster due to the curve of the street. After discussion among the Commission regarding possible solutions, it was agreed that a mass mailing will be sent to the Surfside Subdivision warning the residents that speed violations will be ticketed.

NEW BUSINESS

<u>Discussion – Proposed Ordinance – Traffic Regulations – 174th Terrace Drive</u>

Mayor Adams said that there have been ongoing complaints about large trucks – mostly deliveries to the Circle K – using the loop to exit from 174th Terrace Dr. to 174th Ave. onto Gulf Blvd. Commissioner Holmes cited Section 140-6f as covering this issue, but in talking with Chief Williams, the Chief said that these instances were not covered completely. Mayor Adams will make some changes to the wording of the proposed Ordinance and have it prepared for the November meeting.

Respectfully Submitted,

Patti Herr Deputy Town Clerk